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 Minutes of the Board of Library Trustees – May 6, 2014 – 7:03PM

Brookline, NH

Present:     Ed Cook             

 
John Lindgren

        David Partridge                      
       Louise Price                                Steve Russo                       Myra Emmons, Director 

Also Present: Helen Ballou, Eileen Labak
OLD BUSINESS
Minutes:
Upon motion by David, seconded by John, it was moved to accept the minutes of the April 3rd as amended.  Voted in the affirmative by Ed, John, David, and Louise. Steve abstained.
Treasurer’s Report: 
- See attached report. 
-John stated that budget categories are on track overall; with a third of the year over, we have spent 36% of the budget.  One item not budgeted for was purchased this past month: a new fax machine was bought to replace the one that failed.
- John stated that the Friends will fund the Summer Reading Program; they have approved a $ 1,710 contribution for this purpose.

Director's Report:
- Myra submitted the Director’s Report (see attached).
- Myra reviewed the price quote she received from Sequoya for two new workstations and 7 Chrome boxes.  David will review with Tad the quotes and some alternative computers he has priced to see what the Library should purchase.  
John made a motion that the Library purchase a computer for the Board treasurer, a copy of Quickbooks 2014 Premier, and 7 copies of MS Office 2013, the price for the computer not to exceed $ 1,350, the price for Quickbooks 2014 Premier not to exceed $ 45, and the cost of the MS Office copies not to exceed $ 168.  David seconded; voted unanimously.
NEW BUSINESS:
Board Secretary

-David nominated Steve for Secretary pro tem until a new Board member is appointed.  John seconded. Voted unanimously.
-John nominated David to be Treasurer.  Louise seconded.  Voted unanimously.

Public Input:

-Eileen Labak, who is considering applying for the soon-to-be-vacant Board position, introduced herself.

-Helen Ballou asked if the Board’s agenda could be placed online.  Myra said that she would arrange to place it online, in the same location on the website as the Board minutes.

Other:
-David is checking why our Charter bill is as high as it is.

-Ed made a motion to provide Eileen Labak’s name to the Selectboard as a Library trustee to complete John Lindgren’s term.  John seconded.  Voted unanimously. Policy Manual reviews were deferred until May.
Review of Employee Handbook

The Board reviewed the Employee Handbook. 

David proposed that the words “within fifty feet of the entrance of the library.” be added to section 5.1.  Ed seconded.  Ed, John, and David voted in the affirmative.  Louise and Steve abstained.

John moved to make the other changes to the Employee Handbook as introduced by Myra and discussed by the Board.  David seconded.  Voted unanimously.

-The review of the Policy Manual was deferred until the next Board meeting on June 3rd.  

Nonpublic Session:

At 8:15, John moved that we go into Nonpublic Session in accordance with RSA Section 91-A:3,II(a).  Ed seconded. Ed, David, John, Louise, and Steve voted affirmatively. 
Myra reported that there were three applications for part time Library Circulation Assistant position. She recommended Heather Martinos for the position.

After discussion, David moved to authorize Myra to hire Heather Martinos at $ 12.00/hour for the 7 hour a week Library Circulation Assistant position starting May 8.  Ed seconded. Voted unanimously.

On motion by David, seconded by Ed, it was moved to come out of the nonpublic session at 8:46PM.  Ed, David, John, Louise, and Steve voted in favor of the motion.

Public Session Resumption and Adjournment:

The public session resumed at 8:47.

David moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:48. Ed seconded.  Voted unanimously.
The next regular meeting will be Tuesday June 3rd at 7 PM.

PLEASE NOTE:  The Board voted at their June 3rd meeting to unseal the minutes of the Nonpublic Session.

Respectfully submitted, 


Steve Russo
Secretary pro tem
